Lifelong Learning and Leisure Scrutiny Committee

Briefing note to Councillors regarding the Best Value Report – Services to Schools
The final report should have been presented to this Committee for consideration today.

Following the establishment of an action plan in March of this year there has been further delay due to Officer demands in relation to Performance Management and CPA within the Best Value Performance Team, it is requested that a special meeting, of this Committee is called for late August.

The Committee will be pleased to note that progress is being made in relation to elements of the improvement plan that would be considered good practice.  Members will also be pleased to note that significant work has been undertaken in relation to Brokerage, following the challenge session in December with the Chief Executive.

We look forward to presenting the final report for your consideration in August.

